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The Best Bowling Tip I Ever Received
By Steve Burrell

The best tip I ever received came in the early 1990s during a U.S. Open event in Connecticut, where I 
simply could not carry the 10-pin. I was bowling on the same pair of lanes with Pete McCordic, Bryan 
Gobel, Bob Learn, and Mike Aulby. I could not miss the pocket, but my carry was horrible.

Pete told me that I was forcing the ball down the lane and needed to let the ball work for me. After 
I grasped what he meant by the tip, the very next game I bowled a 290 followed by a 300.

That tip always comes to mind whenever I am struggling, particularly with my carry.

Steve Burrell, a PBA member from 1991 to 1999 and a member of the Greater Baltimore USBC Bowling 
Association Hall of Fame and the Chesapeake Bay Bowling Senate Hall of Fame, currently competes in 
the Bottom Liners league at AMF Capital Plaza. He has recorded 89 perfect games and has a top series 
of 868.

“Mr. Redmond” celebrates 98th birthday

Harold Redmond of Bushwood, Md., NCAUSBCA’s oldest 

known member, displays the birthday cake presented 

to him during his Inez’s Golden Keglers league session 

October 30 at AMF Waldorf, one day before his 98th 

birthday. He began bowling at age 80, averages around 

115, and drives himself to and from the bowling center.

“Mr. Redmond,” as he 
is called by his fellow 
league members, received 
numerous congratulatory 
birthday hugs and, here, 
after he was honored by the 
Charles County Government 
prior to his league session. 
... Additional photos of 
Mr. Redmond appear on 
ncausbca.org.

Mr. Redmond records a strike en route to scoring a 146 game.


